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Dear Members of the New Mexico Environmental Improvement Board, 
 

As a sales associate at AutoMax in Farmington, NM. I am writing to voice my concerns about the 
proposed Advanced Clean Cars and Advanced Clean Trucks Rules in New Mexico. While the goal 
of reducing environmental impact is commendable, I believe these rules could have significant 
adverse effects on the automotive industry, specifically on dealerships, our employees, and our 
customers. 

Firstly, the proposed regulations could drastically alter the market dynamics for vehicle sales in 
New Mexico. The push towards advanced clean cars and trucks, predominantly electric and 
hybrid vehicles, might not align with the current demand and preferences of a significant portion 
of our customer base. Many of our customers prefer traditional gasoline-powered vehicles for 
their affordability, familiarity, and current technological maturity. 

Secondly, the increased cost of advanced clean vehicles is a major concern. The price point of 
electric and hybrid vehicles is often higher than traditional vehicles, which could put them out of 
reach for many of our customers. This shift could lead to a decline in sales, affecting not only our 
dealership’s revenue but also the job security of our employees. 

Moreover, the infrastructure to support a fleet of electric and hybrid vehicles, such as charging 
stations, is still underdeveloped in many parts of our state. This lack of infrastructure could 
further deter customers from opting for these vehicles, negatively impacting our business. 

As someone on the front lines of vehicle sales, I also worry about the training and knowledge 
required to effectively sell these advanced clean vehicles. It would require significant investment 
in training for our sales team to accurately represent and sell these new technologies to our 
customers. 

While I fully support the goals of environmental conservation and reducing emissions, I believe 
that any transition to cleaner vehicle technology should be gradual and take into consideration 
the current state of the market, the readiness of the required infrastructure, and the economic 
implications for both consumers and businesses in the automotive sector. 
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I respectfully urge you to reconsider the pace and nature of the proposed regulations, and to 
work closely with automotive industry professionals and stakeholders to develop a more realistic 
and sustainable approach. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter, and I look forward to a balanced solution 
that considers the needs and realities of all parties involved. 

Sincerely, 

Tony Jacquez 

Sales Professional 

 


